CLUB OFFICER BOOKS
Club officers who turn in their officer books for evaluation may receive county awards. The year is July 1 to June 30. Check with your Club Leader for the due date. Suggested format is in a binder or for the Historian, a scrapbook. The evaluation is based on the quality, completeness, and accuracy of the material submitted that was written by the youth officer. 
The Cover or title page should contain your name, office, club name, year (such as 2020-2021)
President: Include the meeting agendas that you created, with notes and handouts that helped you run the meetings
Vice President: Include 
· The Club Goals written at the beginning of the year by your officers or general membership, and reviewed at the end of the year. Include signatures with dates. 
· The Plan for Meetings, with the lists of programs, speakers, demonstrations, etc. that you planned for the year.
Secretary: The book should be divided into sections
· List of club leaders and officers, committees with membership
· Club attendance record (roll sheet) with key
· Copies of correspondence
· Minutes for all club meetings
Treasurer: The book should be divided into sections
· First section: Club budget, signed & approved. Include budget reviewed at end of year with actual figures if you did this. Fundraising requests signed & approved
· Middle section(s) by month: Monthly ledger, reconciled bank statement, copies of cancelled checks with invoices and check request forms, voided checks, copies of deposit slips with receipts
· Final section: Inventory, copy of check register, Annual Summary, Peer review 2 pages
Reporter: Include articles you wrote for the 4-H Tooter, the 4-H Office online news, or your club’s newsletter or online news
Historian: Include photographs that illustrate your club’s membership and activities, event programs, articles about your club
Heathy Living Officer: Include the reports given for each month with the handout or instructions for the activity, game, snack, etc. 
Other: Every club has a Constitution and Bylaws. These should be included in one of the officer books.
Required: 
· The State 4-H Office requires proof of completion of the Treasurer’s book including the Budget, Inventory, Annual Summary, June 30th bank statement, and Peer Review. If these are not completed by the Youth Treasurer, they must be completed by the Club Leader. 
· Also required is the Outreach Report which may be completed by the Club Leader or officer team.
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